## Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services

Public Safety Division External Relations Branch

25 Grosvenor St. 12<sup>th</sup> Floor Toronto ON M7A 2H3 Tel.: 416 314-3010

Fax: 416 314-3092

Ministère de la Sécurité communautaire et des Services correctionnels

Division de la sécurité publique Direction des relations extérieures

25, rue Grosvenor 12° étage Toronto ON M7A 2H3 Tél.: 416 314-3010 Téléc.: 416 314-3092



November 2, 2018

Mr. Jim Dietrich Chair South Huron Police Services Board 322 Main Street South Exeter ON N0M 1S3

Dear Mr. Dietrich:

## Reduce Impaired Driving Everywhere (R.I.D.E.) Allocation for 2018/2019

I am pleased to inform you that South Huron Police Services Board has been granted an allocation of \$8,840.00 for the fiscal year 2018/2019 under the R.I.D.E. Grant Program. This grant is intended to enhance the regular R.I.D.E. program currently being conducted by the OPP Huron (South Huron) to offset the costs for sworn officers' overtime and paid duty.

Attached is a copy of the contractual agreement for the R.I.D.E. Grant Program, covering the period from April 1, 2018 and ending March 31, 2019.

Execution of this agreement is a precondition for the reimbursement of claims you will make under your R.I.D.E. Grant Program and binds you to specific requirements as referred to in Article 7 and stipulated in Schedule D (Budget, Payment Plan and Reporting).

Please have the authorized signatory for the grantee sign and date the enclosed contractual agreement, where noted, and return two signed copies along with proof of your general liability insurance (\$5 million), including the Indemnified Parties as additional insureds, as per Article 10 of the agreement, by December 3, 2018, to:

Ms. Yoko Iwasaki Community Safety Analyst Program Development Section, External Relations Branch Public Safety Division Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services 12th Floor, 25 Grosvenor Street Toronto ON M7A 2H3

Mr. Jim Dietrich Page Two

Your copy of the fully executed contract will be returned to you as soon as possible.

Regrettably, impaired driving is one of the leading causes of criminal death and injury in our society. The R.I.D.E. program continues to be an effective deterrent against drinking and driving and remains an important program to educate the public.

Thank you for your support and participation in this valuable initiative.

Sincerely,

Oscar Mosquera

Manager

Program Development Section

**External Relations Branch** 

Enclosure

c: OPP Huron (South Huron)